Our highways team and a specialist contractor will be carrying out repainting work

over the coming months to make sure roads are safe for motorists and easier to
navigate.

In total, £55,000 will be spent on refreshing road markings this financial year, as part
of an overall investment of more than £5m into local roads.

This programme aims to start tackling the historic backlog of refreshing road
markings which follows additional government funding last year.

Work is already underway on this phased programme of work and if one road
doesn’t get relined immediately, it may be completed at a later date.

The roads will remain open during the work but a stop-and-go system will be in
place to ensure the safety of the crews.

You can report faded road markings here.



https://click.mailerlite.com/link/c/YT0yNzgxNDYzNjc5ODk4NDkwODc3JmM9dThyNyZiPTE0NTgwNjQxMzImZD1hOWU2Zjlq.HfyPvskUqkEyS2mIGkIOtnEcIGueNVx0rCaT8CeZnLQ

Two sets of traffic lights are set to be upgraded on Thamesdown Drive this month.

Work to improve the traffic signals and lighting columns at the junction of Cricklade
Road and Thamesdown Drive will take place on Monday, 14 July and is expected to
last two weeks.

While temporary traffic lights will be in place throughout, these will match the current
timings of the signals in order to minimise disruption.

Further work will take place at Thamesdown Drive’s junction with Salzgitter Drive on
Monday, 28 July.

During this work the right-hand turn from Thamesdown Drive onto Salzgitter Drive
will be closed. This is to maintain a safe working area for the contractors working in
the road space and kerbside. Diversions will be in place for motorists.

Paid for by a grant from the Department for Transport, the work will include new
energy-efficient LED bulbs and replacement lighting columns.

We'd like to thank residents, businesses and motorists in advance for their patience
while the work takes place.



